KMHS Booster Club Minutes for August 14, 2013

Attending: Curtis Disrud, Steve Lewis, Tom Gulak, Will Loepfe, Bill Serb, Kevin Counsell, Mike Dussalt, Susan Reuben, Rob Elliott, Dave Pfeiffer, Helen Rehberger, Ginny McGowan, Laura Melbye, Barb Kefer, Patty Hooper, Lori Campbell, Angie Cmelak, Mark Wallat, Mike Tompkins, Judy Matsudaira, Roger Behling, Tina Bateson, Ken Bateson, Scott Fuller, Melodie Naumann, Cheryl Filo, Gladys Sterk, Pastor Behnke, Michelle Stults, Dan Goodman, Madeline Timm, Joanne Bartelt, Amy Maier

- 1. Minutes from the previous meeting were approved.
- 2. Treasurer's Report: \$2100 was withdrawn for the fall start-up banks. We have a \$3071 starting balance for the school year. We normally start the year with \$1000-\$2000.
- Concession Stand Use Requests: No official requests, but football requested use of the refrigerators and nescoes for their football picnic tomorrow. This is fine.

4. Funding Requests:

a. Boys Soccer: Asst. coach present to request \$300 for 12 soccer balls. These are shared with the girls team also. This was approved. (After the meeting it was noticed the written request was actually for \$370).

5. Concession Stand Updates:

- a. Kohl's Kicking Camp in July: We spent \$8700 and took in \$8100. As it was the first year we had this event, we had to guesstimate how much food to order. We ended up overestimating and overstocking. However, now we are very fully stocked for the fall. Our profit is tied up in inventory. The camp was a great success, great national exposure and we had many compliments on our school and field. Kohl's has already committed to having this event at KM next year.
- b. Fall liaisons are asked to email their SUG links to Bev Waltz or Michele Varick.

6. Upcoming Events:

- a. Annual Tailgate: 9/6 first home game (vs. Arrowhead) and Youth Night. Tickets will be \$8. SUG will be up in ~1 week.
- 7. Coaches' Concerns: None.

8. Old Business:

- a. Boys Volleyball Laser Card sales: Still 72 cards to sell. Concern is that team did not fulfill their commitment to selling the extra cards that was a requirement for their funding request for the Canada trip. Coach Gulak will discuss this with Mike Fink soon.
- b. Popcorn wagon: Dale has said we could fix a storage area for the wagon under the bleachers. He is working on it. For now the purchase of the wagon is on hold.

New Business:

a. Hudl software: Dan Goodman proposed that Booster Club purchase this software for ALL the school teams. Currently a few teams (i.e. football and boys basketball) have purchased and been using this software for their own teams. For ~\$1600 we could purchase this software and have it available to all teams. We would reimburse football for what they have already purchased. Teams already using it rave about its' usefulness for scouting and training and prep for games/matches. Films of games, etc. are posted on-line for athlete and coach viewing. This would cover freshman, JV and varsity games.

There is also a service called Hudl Insider. For a fee (set by each individual coach) parents can see whole raw footage of games, etc. 55% of the fees go directly back to that team.

This request was approved up to \$1800 (we don't know the exact cost at this time).

Adjourned 7:30pm.